Vancouver Parks Board Rules

The following Vancouver Parks Board rules will be enforced at McCleery. The club wishes to maintain its good relationship with the Parks Board and the McCleery pro shop so there will be consequences for anyone who violates them. The rules are all based on the philosophy of social distancing:

Pro Shop will only accept debit and credit cards as payment.

- If you are experiencing flu like symptoms such as coughing, fever, or difficulty breathing, we ask that you **stay home**. We reserve the right to refuse entry into our facilities to anyone displaying symptoms.
- Physical distancing requirements of 2 meters are mandatory for everyone on the property (staff and guests).
- Clubhouses, driving ranges and practice putting greens will remain closed.
- Golfers are asked to arrive NO MORE THAN 20 minutes prior to their tee time and to leave the facility
 immediately after their round. We encourage you to be proactive and responsible for bringing your own
 hand sanitizer, water or other personal items for use while golfing.
- All Golf Shops will be cashless. Only debit / credit transactions will be accepted and terminals will be sanitized between customers.
- Only TWO patrons will be allowed in each Golf Shop at a time.
- A Golf Starter will be stationed outside the Golf Shop to direct guest entry, start groups off the first tee and to enforce physical distancing.
- Please follow all signage and RESPECT the guidance of our staff. Following all instructions will ensure a safe and enjoyable experience for all of our staff and guests.
- A single-rider cart system is in place. Carts will be cleaned and sanitized for every user. Carts must be dropped off in the designated area after use.
- Pull carts are available and will be cleaned and sanitized for every user. No rental clubs are available.
- Social distancing standing circles have been painted on the cart paths at every tee box area. Please KEEP YOUR DISTANCE.
- All frequent touch points such as bunker rakes, garbage can lids, sand bottles, ball washers and shoe blowers have been removed.
- Play preferred lies in sand traps and smooth sand with your foot before exiting the bunker.
- Flag sticks are NOT to be touched. Cup fillers will keep the ball from going to the bottom of the hole. We encourage continuous putting and 2' gimmies to all golfers.
- DO NOT touch your playing partners. No high five's, fist bumps or handshakes. No sharing of equipment, food or beverages.
- Physical distancing while walking down the fairway, searching for lost balls and on the greens is mandatory.

Take your own drinking water and snacks. If you use a cart, clean all garbage out of it and take it with you when you leave. Obviously, there will be no cart sharing.

Each person should continuously putt until their ball is "holed". A putt is holed when it hits the cup. If you wish, use the gimme rule if you will be on someone's line.

There will be no Captain's table. If you have a cell phone with a data plan, you can electronically score as you finish each hole using the scoring option on the portal. Otherwise enter your score from home or photograph/scan the card and email it to Peter Coyle. There will be no tournament \$ paid out for the first month or so, but there will be net prizes.